
 
 

 

Bulletin 17 for Parents/Guardians  

22 – December- 2020 

 
Dear Parents / Guardians; 

It has been a very difficult week for the community of Ramsgrange and the surrounding areas. 
Firstly, I would like to wish anybody in the community who has tested positive for Covid-19 a full 
and speedy recovery. ZERO of the close contacts identified within the school have tested 
positive, this means that there was NO transmission of the virus in our school. Public Health have 
attributed this to the stringent mitigation measures we have in place here in our school.  

Thank you to our students and staff who make our school a safe place to be. 

It is now time for the School Community to take a breath, to look at what we have achieved and 
to re-charge the batteries. Together we can look forward to new beginnings on the 6th of January 
2021. 

Our school Chaplain, Ms. McCabe gave me a gift of the wonderful book “The Boy, the mole, the 
fox and the horse” by Charlie Mackesy. I’d like to share with you two images from this book: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are facing extraordinary times, and we are in this together as a community but the most important 
thing for us all to remember is the ‘This storm will pass’ and we will be stronger as a result. 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your families a safe, healthy, happy and peaceful 
Christmas,  

On behalf of us all in Ramsgrange Community School,  

Best wishes and stay safe, 

Rachel O’ Connor and Tracey Edwards 

Principal             Deputy Principal. 

 


